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Eared Grebe Collected at Wrightsville Beach, N.C. 
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The first recorded observation of an Eared Grebe (Podiceps caspicus) in North 
Carolina was at Wrightsville Beach on 13 December 1964 (Chat, 30:25-26). This bird was 
photographed but not collected. A bird seen by Micou Brown and Philip Warren on 31 
December 1967 at Pea Island on the North Carolina "outer banks" (Chat, 32:45) was 
the second North Carolina record. On 25 April 1971 an Eared Grebe was seen by J.F. 
Parnell and others while conducting a spring bird count near Southport (Chat, 
35:74-81). These three observations of single birds are the only published records for 
North Carolina prior to 4 March 1972. On this date Parnell and Soots discovered an 
Eared Grebe in the Inland Waterway adjacent to Wrightsville Beach. On 7 March 1972 
the bird was collected. The skin is now number B282 in the collection of the Biology 
Department of the University of North Carolina at Wilmington. The bird was a male in 
the process of molting to the breeding plumage. The neck was essentially dark and the 
long tawny feathers that form the "ear" were obvious but not well developed. This is the 
expected plumage, as Palmer (Handbook of North American Birds, 1962, p.80) indicates 
that the molt begins in February and is completed in March or early April. On 28 March 
1972 Carter discovered two Eared Grebes in Banks Channel at Wrightsville Beach about 
1 mile from the site where the grebe was collected. On 29 March three Eared Grebes 
were seen there by Frances Needham (pers. corn.), and on 30 March four were located 
there by Kitty Kosh and Dot Earle (pers. corn.). A single bird was present until 10 April 
1972 (pers. corn., Frances Needham). The Eared Grebes were generally in the company 
of Horned Grebes (P. auritus) and Red-breasted Mergansers (Mergus serrator) and were 
quite easy to approach. Photographs of three of the grebes were secured by Parnell. All 
were in the process of molting to the breeding plumage and were easily separable from 
the nearby Horned Grebes. 

This western grebe has been increasing in the eastern United States for several years. 
In 1966 Paul Buckley (Audubon Field Notes, 22:536-542) reviewed the status of the 
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Eared Grebe in the eastern Great Lakes and along the Atlantic Coast. He found about 30 
pre-1957 sight records and about 130 records between 1957 and 1966. Since 1966 
scattered records in the regional reports of Audubon Field Notes (now American Birds) 
indicate that this trend of increased numbers of Eared Grebes along the Atlantic Coast in 
winter and early spring has continued. The recent North Carolina observations fit into 
this pattern and suggest that this species may be expected along our coast more regularly 
in future winters. 
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